
CHANGE NOTIFICATION 
 
 

   Linear Technology Corporation 
   1630 McCarthy Blvd., Milpitas, CA 95035-7417 
   (408) 432-1900 

 
January 9, 2011 
 
 

PCN#: 010912 
Dear Sir/Madam: 
 

Subject:  Notification of Change to LT3022 Datasheet 
 
Please be advised that Linear Technology Corporation has changed the LT3022's maximum input 
reverse leakage current specification to optimize the production yields. The input reverse leakage 

current's maximum value has been increased from 20µA to 40µA in the Electrical Characteristics 

Table. This change has no impact on normal LT3022 operation and the new maximum value of 40µA 
is low enough to prevent any damage to the LT3022 or external circuitry. The LT3022 produces 
reverse leakage current if the LT3022’s IN pin connects to a battery plugged in backwards or if the IN 
pin is pulled below its OUT pin or GND pin by up to 10V. 
 
The product datasheet will reflect the changes as shown in the attached marked up datasheet 
page. There was no change made to the die.  
 
The product shipped after February 9th, 2012 will be tested to the new limits.   
 
Should you have any further questions, please feel free to contact me at 408-432-1900 ext. 2519, or 
by e-mail at NGirn@Linear.com.  If I do not hear from you by February 9th, 2012, we will consider this 
change to be approved by your company. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Naib Girn 
Quality Assurance Manager 
 
 

Confidential Statement 
This change notice is for Linear Technology’s Customers only.  

Distribution or notification to third parties is prohibited 
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


